August 27th, 2006
Hi to All
Not that much to write about this week; only four lines in my diary!
On Wednesday afternoon, I went to the hospital for follow-up to the minor operation from a few weeks ago and a regular check-up. Now that I am in the hospital system, I am to go for regular checkups, the next being in three months. 

Did three swims this week for a total of 6.4 km. The water is several degrees cooler than at its peak but is still hot at about 31-320C. I now go at about 5 pm to avoid the worst of the UV radiation. 
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Yesterday, the All Blacks beat Springboks 45-26 in Pretoria (which now has a new African name), South Africa. It took them time to adjust to the high altitude there and after 10 minutes were down 11 – 3. They came back and at half time were in front but only by 16 – 11. Halftime came with Carter kicking a huge 62-metre penalty goal. This was partly possible because of the thin air at the altitude, but even then, the ball sailed for another 5-10 metres after crossing the bar! I watched most of the game, which started about 9 pm HK time. The ABs play SA again next weekend for match 8 of the tri-nations series out of the total of 9. Yesterday’s AB win was their first win in SA for three years! 
Interesting that Pluto has been kicked out of the Solar System and demoted to a ‘dwarf’ planet status!! So now, we will have to change all the textbooks to say that there are only eight planets instead of nine! 

I see from the corresponding letter from last year, that I was talking then about problems with food imports from China. The same has happened again, this time with eels containing very high amounts of a pesticide that is banned, even in China!

The Netscape mail has been taken over by AOL and so has a new format. The changeover happened yesterday. When I tried to sign on, I was told that I could not, so guessed that this was happening. Later, the new interface appeared but without any of my existing files, which were supposed to be preserved. However, they turned up later in the day. The e-mail address is unchanged. There is now 2 Gb of storage space though I unlikely to need it as I always save important files in Word files then delete the e-mails. 

That’s about it for this week. Only managed one page!
Cheers
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